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For more than 75 years, America’s Fighting Seabees have 

consistently demonstrated their skills as builders and fighters. In 

times of peace and in war, they have lived their motto: “Can Do!”
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Dear SMSA Supporter, 

Since 1972, the Seabee Memorial Scholarship Association (SMSA) has remained 
steadfast in its support of our nation’s Seabees and their families.  The SMSA provides 
scholarships to the children and grandchildren of U.S. Navy Seabees and Civil 
Engineer Corps (CEC) officers attending accredited colleges and universities. 

I am pleased to report that in 2017 SMSA achieved several important 
milestones enhancing our ability to support our scholarship recipients:

• Awarded a record $5,000,000 in scholarships to 2,800 students since our inception.
• Expanded scholarship awards to $3,300 per year to every student for up to four

years of study.
• Launched a summer internship and workforce development initiative.

Your gifts to SMSA are educating the next generation of leaders, like Beatrice Greeson, 
who was recognized for her social justice work and Rebecca Kissinger, who interned 
with Siemens Government Technologies.   Raised on the ethos and values of our 
Seabee and CEC community,  our students tend to graduate in the top ten percent of their high school classes.  We’ve proudly featured our students and 
their accomplishments throughout this report. 

We continue to maintain fiscally responsible operations.  An audited financial statement is provided to ensure that you know how we manage our 
contributed funds. 

We appreciate your support of our mission to build the future by investing in education. 

Sincerely, 

RDML Michael Giorgione, CEC, USN (Ret.)
Chairman, Board of Directors

Greetings
Letter from the Chairman
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SMSA Reaches $5 Million in Scholarship Awards 
Building America’s Future Gala Recognizes Students, Business and Military Leaders

The Seabee Memorial Scholarship Association 
(SMSA) celebrated its 2017-2018 scholarship 
recipients and recognized distinguished leaders 
from the business and military sectors at its 
Building America’s Future Gala on Sept. 23 in 
Washington, D.C.  

Rear Admiral Mike Giorgione, CEC, USN (Ret.) 
and chairman of SMSA announced that the 
association has awarded a record-breaking $5 
million in scholarships to more than 2,800 high-
performing SMSA children and grandchildren 
since 1972. This year, SMSA awarded 89 
scholarships totaling $293,500. 

Dr. Arlene Garingo, 2017 
SMSA Distinguished Scholar 
Award recipient, delivered 
remarks on behalf of former 
scholarship recipients 
during the Gala. Dr. Garingo 
is an assistant professor 
of Clinical Pediatrics at 

the University of Southern California and an 
attending neonatologist at Children’s Hospital in 
Los Angeles. She participates in several medical 
humanitarian trips to the Indo-Asia Pacific 
annually.

“My humanitarian work allows me  to 
impact the lives of infants all over the 

world.  More importantly, it allows me to 
honor and continue the legacy of service 

my father started when he was serving 
with the Navy’s Seabees in Vietnam.” 

— Dr. Arlene Garingo, 2017 SMSA Distinguished Scholar.

Quincy Banks, a former scholarship recipient, 
also spoke on behalf of SMSA scholarship 
recipients. He graduated summa cum laude 
from the University of Tennessee at Knoxville. 

“I’m honored and thankful for the support from the Seabees. 
This scholarship means the world to me. I wouldn’t be able to 
attend college without a scholarship.  I’m proud my dad served 
with the Seabees. I’m going to make sure their investment in 
my education pays off,” said scholarship recipient Samantha 
“Sami” Robertson . 

Quincy, currently enrolled in Wake Forest 
College of Medicine, recently participated in 
medical humanitarian relief trips in Africa and 
South America.

$5 MILLION
Scholarship funds awarded since 1972

Individual  recipients
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2017 BUILDING AMERICA’S FUTURE GALA: SMSA honored military and business leaders who have 
demonstrated the Seabee “Can Do” values of service, honor, courage and, commitment in their work

Brittney Collins (2021) received the SVA Donald E. Laubenz, PNC (SVA #13) Scholarship.  She is the daughter of Mess 
Management Specialist Third Class Daryl Collins. Brittney was a member of the soccer and Alpine ski teams, a Big Brother-
Big Sister student mentor, a church youth group leader, and a participant on several international mission trips. Her 
passion for volunteering and assisting people in need through her work with a missionary eye care group has led her to 
study biology/pre-med at the University of Michigan in Ann Arbor.

“I am a proud daughter of my Seabee father and I believe that I can grow up to be something 
he, and my community are proud of. Thank you Seabee Memorial Scholarship Association for 
considering me for assistance in making my goals a reality.”

STUDENT SPOTLIGHT

The Searchlight Award was presented to U.S. 
Navy Admiral Harry B. Harris, Jr. and to the 
men and women of the U.S. Pacific Command 
(USPACOM). Admiral Harris and the men and 
women of USPACOM exemplify high standards 
of service to our nation through their efforts to 
safeguard America and our allies in the Pacific 
region.  	

The 2017 Everyday Hero Award was 
presented to Lieutenant Commander Brad G. 
Coleman, CEC, USN and Lieutenant Andrew 
Roley, CEC, USN who both rescued three 
children involved in a life-threatening traffic 
accident. Their heroism reflects well on their 
service to the Navy and embodies the spirit of 
SMSA’s Everyday Day Hero Award.

The “Can Do” Award was presented to Parsons 
Corporation for its generous scholarship 
investments and enrichment support to SMSA. 
Retired U.S. Navy Vice Admiral Michael Loose, 
senior vice president at Parsons, accepted the 
award on behalf of the corporation. 
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Our Scholars: Success & Impact
Investing in scholarships honors Seabee service and provides life changing 
opportunities to our scholarship recipients.

89 84%
$3,300

Scholarship recipients  in 2017

19 4 57 32

Have enlisted sponsors

Current value of each scholarship award

Enrolled at 
public 

universities

Enrolled at 
private

universities

2017-2018 RECIPIENTS ALL RECIPIENTS

Enrolled at 
public 

universities

Enrolled at 
private

universities

SMSA Scholars Achieving Excellence in STEM

58%
Current SMSA Scholarship 

recipients major in one of the 
STEM disciplines. This exceeds 
the 16% national average of all 
bachelor’s degrees awarded in 

a STEM discipline. 22%
Current SMSA Scholarship 

recipients major in 
engineering while the national 

average stands at 6% of all 
bachelor’s degrees awarded in 

engineering. 54%
SMSA Scholarship recipients 

have graduated with a degree 
in STEM since 1989.

“We are pleased that the investment our donors have made in supporting our students is immediately 
paying off, as our graduating recipients transition into STEM and other professions.”  

— Captain Kurt Sisson, CEC, USN (Ret.) and immediate past president of SMSA.
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SMSA scholarship recipients perform above the national average for 
education performance levels. Our recipients, raised on the values 
and ethics of their military parents, tend to graduate in the top 10 
percent of their high school graduating class.

Student Fields of Study

STEM/Health Science

61%
Humanities/Liberal Arts

16%

Social Science

7%
Education

6%

Business

7%
Marketing/Communications

2%

BEATRICE GREESON
Bryn Mawr College, 2019
Sponsor: CAPT Joseph Greeson, 25th NCR

Beatrice Greeson was one of three students to accept the 2016 Presidential Award 
for Extraordinary Efforts to Combat Trafficking in Persons on behalf of Students 
Opposing Slavery (SOS). 

The award was presented by Secretary of State John Kerry at the annual meeting 
of President Obama’s Interagency Task Force to Monitor and Combat Trafficking 
in Persons on October 24th, 2016 at the White House.  SOS is a student-led 
grassroots organization founded with the intention of raising awareness of 
human trafficking and empowering youth leaders within the the anti-human 
trafficking movement. 

“It is my goal to use the lessons I’ve learned in college and military communities 
around the world to engage the larger community in issues relating to human 
dignity and equal access.  The scholarship will allow me to pursue my goal.”

STUDENT SPOTLIGHT
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Over four decades ago, the Seabee Memorial 
Scholarship Association (SMSA) raised the money 
to build the Seabee Memorial in Arlington National 
Cemetery – a most fitting place to honor Seabee 
veterans.  

On May 27, 1974, Admiral Ben Moreell, USN (Ret.) 
– Father of the Navy Seabees – dedicated the
Seabee Memorial to all those who had served with 
U.S. Naval Construction Battalions. 

Admiral Moreell’s words still resonate with Seabees 
today:

“High morale, expert skills, versatile ingenuity, 
strong devotion to duty and deep empathy for 
the needy, are the hallmarks of their record. . .In 
war and in peace, they have maintained their high 
repute as builders, fighters and humanitarians.” 

Seabee Veterans know this, too, and bear this 
legacy proudly. 

On Veterans Day, Rear Admiral Robert C. Marlay, 
CEC, USN (Ret.), an SMSA volunteer and board 
member, represented SMSA as our nation 
remembered the contributions of those who have 
served in the Civil Engineer Corps and Seabee 
community.

“We seek to honor Seabee veterans 
every year in one more and sustaining 

way – by awarding scholarships to their 
children and grandchildren. We have 

found it to be a powerful enabler toward 
realizing great personal potential. 

Later in life, our scholarship recipients 
contribute, in turn, to greater service to 

society and to our country. ”

–Rear Admiral Robert Marly, CEC, USN (Ret.)

Honoring Seabee Service

OLIVIA TRILLIZIO ‘21 received the SVA 
Robert C. Elrod-9th NCB (SVA #7) 
Scholarship. She is the daughter of 
Equipment Operator Third Class George 
Trillizio, Jr., (deceased). Olivia has decided to 
major in psychology at the University of 
California, Davis. Her ultimate goal is to 
become a therapist.

“Being a first generation college 
student, I know full well how much of a 
privilege it is to obtain an education. My 
academic journey and future has been a 
consistent significant priority in my life, 
and this scholarship aids in the process 
of reaching my personal goals. As an 
association that values community, 
service, and leadership, it is an absolute 
honor to receive a scholarship that 
recognizes the undeniable courage and 
selflessness that my father embodied 
and prompted me to follow.”

STUDENT SPOTLIGHT
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Thank you for our 2017 
Golf Tournament Sponsors
San Diego 

Rossin Steel
Pacific Coast Iron
Hensel Phelps
Clark Construction

Washington DC
Patriot Construction

	 Bechtel
Columbia Justice Lodge
Navy Federal Credit Union

	 AFG
	 Fluor

Involve, LLC
Aegis Project Controls
International Plant

	 Planate
	 ECS

EFX Media
	 MBP

ConEdison Solutions
Louis Berger

Northeast Golf Invitational
	 Skanska

Handyman Hank
Shutters & Salis
RHM Consultants
United Illuminating
CDM Smith/STV
Tutor Perini
Cashman Dredging
I.M.P. Plumbing
CWPM, LLC
Norel Service Company

VA Beach Purple Heart Invitational
Spacesaver, Inc
ADS, Inc
RS&H
Tetra Tech
Involve, LLC
Mark Handley
London Bridge Trading 
True North Enterprises
Louis Berger
Stoney Stoneking 
Edgewater Construction 
Hourigan Construction

SMSA golf tournaments, held annually, allow active duty, retired, and families to come together to 
support our scholarship recipients.  All event proceeds benefit the SMSA scholarship fund.  

In 2017, our volunteers coordinated 4 exceptional golf tournaments. 

Investing in Higher Education Opportunities
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Building Futures: Internship Opportunities
Siemens Government Technologies offers SMSA scholarship recipients internships

Last spring, Siemens Government Technologies 
(SGT) selected Rebecca Kissinger and Kelly Tighe, 
two SMSA scholarship recipients to participate 
in a college-to-career professional development 
summer internship experience. 

“We saw a great opportunity with SMSA. We 
also saw the opportunity to attract and retain 
the most talented engineering and business 
students. We are proud to be growing our 
employee pipeline with STEM students who 
have the character and integrity our business 
operating environment demands,” said Barbara 
Humpton, Siemens Government Technologies 
president and CEO. 

Kelly Tighe, a senior biomedical engineering 
major at the University of Rochester, said her 
internship experience allowed her to apply the 
skills she’s learned in class.  

“I applied for and was offered the Service Center 
Operations internship at Siemens Government 
Technologies-Dresser-Rand, and have been 
working out of the Dresser-Rand service center 
in Chesapeake, Virginia on different projects.“ 
Working with business and engineering 
professionals and mentors throughout SGT 
has broadened my perspective on my future 
engineering and business opportunities.”  

Providing college-to-career and professional 
development opportunities is an emerging 
priority for SMSA. Not only do we want to 

support the academic ambitions of our scholars, 
we want to ensure they have the support 
and resources necessary to transition into the 
workforce. Their Seabee parents instill a strong 
Navy ethos of service, excellence, leadership and 
integrity in them and that makes them attractive 
candidates for corporate employment.  

Recently other corporations like Parsons and 
Traylor Brothers have provided internship 
opportunities for SMSA scholarship recipients. 

Both Kelly and Rebecca graduated in 2018 

Siemens Government Technologies  President and CEO Barbara Humpton, center, poses with Rebecca 
Kissinger (right) and Kelly Tighe (left), who both participated in the Siemens internship.
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My dad was in the Navy Seabees and retired as a 
chief petty officer with 22 years of service in the 
Navy. Before going off to college, my mom heard 
about the Seabee Memorial Scholarship Association 
(SMSA), which provides scholarships to children 
and grandchildren of Seabees and Civil Engineer 
Corps officers seeking a college education. I 
applied and was chosen as a recipient of one of the 
2014 scholarships. I am so grateful for having this 
scholarship. Without it, I would not be able to attend 
the college of my dreams. 

Not only do I receive an annual scholarship, but 
I was also notified through SMSA that Siemens 
Government Technologies (SGT) was offering 
internship opportunities this summer and that it is 
interested in having SMSA scholars in the program. 
I applied, interviewed, and received an internship 
through SGT. I am so grateful to both SGT and the 
SMSA for the experiences I have had this summer, 
which I would have never had without either 
company’s support.

We got to meet each SGT executive, hear more 
about what type of work they do and ask literally 
any question we wanted to know. Meeting the 
CEO, Barbara Humpton, on the very first day made 
a huge impression on me. She is so down-to-earth 
and personable. I knew with that sort of leadership, 
working for SGT was going to be absolutely 
wonderful. After learning about the company and the 
type of work SGT does, we had a team building event 
where we “Saved the White House” at the DC Escape 
Room. This was a great bonding experience for me 
and the other interns. 

After training, we all got to work. Being the human 
resources intern was really cool. I got a behind-the-
scenes view of almost all aspects of the business – 
from talent acquisition to job classification, to sitting 
in on a phone interview observing the candidate 
selection process. I learned about employee 
development and performance management, as 
well as how different it is to work with a labor union. 
I learned the do’s and don’ts of being a manager 
including managing your time well and being able to 
coach your peers. I also received advice on behavioral 

interviewing questions and techniques.
I was mainly in charge of two projects. One project 
was helping to collect data for SGT’s On-Boarding 
program, which we were digitizing this summer. I 
was in charge of meeting with all of the department 
heads and collecting the necessary documents 
that inform new hires for successful employment at 
SGT. I met with the accounting manager, the senior 
proposal manager, and the senior project developer.

The other project I spearheaded was our Skills and 
Competencies Program. This project started a couple 
years ago, but was never rolled out to the managers. 
I helped create the roll-out and implementation 
plan for this company-wide initiation. The program 
has three main purposes – employee development 
and finding skill gaps within each of the teams, 
talent assessment within the organization along 
with incoming talent and increasing employee 
engagement and assisting in employee cross-
functional moves. I really enjoyed having the 
opportunity to be responsible for the program from 
start to finish and growing it from the ground up. I am 
really proud of how far I was able to take this project.

I’ve had an amazing summer and learned invaluable 
skills and life lessons while working at SGT that I will 
carry with me into my career. I received hands-on 
experience and was really able to make a difference in 
the company. I am so grateful to have had a manager 
who helped me develop myself as an individual. I 
have learned and grown so much this summer. I am 
so thankful to have worked at SGT, where they value 
all of their employees. One of my new life mottos 
after this summer is “Why Not?”  Why not move 
somewhere you’ve never been? Why not learn how 
HR supports every aspect of the company? Why not 
have dinner at the CEO’s house? Why not help with 
an engineering contract? Why not engage, observe 
and absorb everything you can? Why not? This 
summer has been awesome, but only because I asked 
myself  “Why not?”.

“Why Not?” – My Summer as an HR Intern
      Rebecca Kissinger   |  July 26, 2017
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DISASTER RECOVERY

The men and women of Naval Construction 
Battalions are trained to “do,” and they travel the 
world clearing away the destruction, erecting 
emergency bridges and rebuilding towns after 
disasters.

FRESH WATER WELL DRILLING

U.S. Navy Captain Steven Stacy, mission 
commander of Southern Partnership Station 17 
(Puerto Barrios, Guatemala), shares fresh water 
with local citizens from a well drilled by 
Seabees  assigned to Naval Mobile 
Construction Battalion One, during a ceremony 
commemorating the well’s completion.

 (U.S. Army photo by Sergeant Crystal Madriz)

Seabee Service Around the World
Seabees in Action

ASIA-PACIFIC

Seabees with Underwater Construction Team 
2 (UCT 2) Construction Diving Detachment Bravo 
(CDDB) prepare to enter the water at 
Commander, Fleet Activities Sasebo (CFAS) to 
connect rigging to submerged steel piles on Jan. 
24, 2018. CDDB was on the first stop of their six-
month deployment where they are conducting 
inspection, maintenance and repair of various 
underwater and waterfront facilities in support of 
the Pacific Fleet. (Photo by Utilitiesman 2nd Class 
James Rieger)

AFGHANISTAN

CONVOY2 Seabees provide convoy support to 
Marines serving in Afghanistan. 

With compassion for others 
We Build—We fight 

For peace with freedom.
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U.S. VIRGIN ISLANDS

Seabees assigned to Construction Battalion Maintenance Unit (CBMU) 202 
remove debris from the roadways of St. John, U.S. Virgin Islands. The island 
withstood sustained winds of 185-mph winds from Hurricane Irma for 37 hours 
– the longest period of intensity of any cyclone.  U.S. military assets suppored
FEMA as well as state and local authorities in rescue and relief efforts. (U.S. Navy 
Photo by Mass Communication Specialist Second Class Liam Kennedy)

Seabees bulldoze to begin work on at European Elementary School. 

PHILIPPINES

Members of the Philippine Navy, Japan Ground Self-Defense Force, and U.S. military 
work into the night to continue construction on the multipurpose building at 
Esperanza Elementary School in support of KAMANDAG in Casiguran, Aurora, 
Philippines, Oct. 4, 2017. KAMANDAG is an acronym for the Filipino phrase “Kaagapay 
Ng Mga Mandirigma Ng Dagat,” which translates to “Cooperation of Warriors of 
the Sea,” highlighting the partnership between the Philippine and United States 
militaries. (U.S. Marine Corps photo by Sgt. Matthew J. Bragg)

PHILIPPINES
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Captain Karmon Dyches, Ph.D., MS, USA
Distinguished Scholar Award Recipient ‘16 
University of Oklahoma 

Department of Army, Director of 
Research/Research Psychologist, 
Department of Defense Sexual Assault 
Prevention and Response Office

“My entire mission is to help 
Soldiers when they are in 
need. And, that’s also what 
the Seabees do. I am deeply 
indebted to the Association’s 
members who believed in 
my potential. It is because of 
Seabee Memorial Scholarship 
Association that I will always 
believe in Can Do.”

ALUMNI SPOTLIGHT

In October, SMSA 
announced the creation 
of a scholarship in 
memory of RADM 
Benjamin F. Montoya, 
CEC, USN (Ret.) RADM 
Montoya served as 
the Commander Naval 
Facilities Engineering 
Command/Chief of Civil 
Engineers from August 
1987 until October 1989. 

RADM Montoya led a storied life filled with high 
achievement and excellence, the breaking down of 
barriers and a whole host of “firsts” for himself and 
others. It was filled with a tremendous amount of 
hard work, adventure, and laughter. 

His was a life shaped not only by a strong and loving 
family but also by the opportunities and benefits of 
education. 

A graduate of the U.S. Naval Academy, RADM 
Montoya also earned a Bachelor of Science in 
Engineering from the Rensselaer Polytechnic 
Institute and a Master of Science from Georgia 
Institute of Technology. Montoya became the 
director Navy Environmental Programs, and is 
credited with kick-starting the Navy’s environmental 
movement.  After his retirement, Montoya became 
President and CEO of the Public Service Company of 
New Mexico. 

RADM Montoya’s professional legacy is substantial. 
However, if you talk to people who knew him, it 
is the personal stories and interactions that really 
tell the story. Admiral Montoya was one of those 
men with that rare gift of being able to look at a 
situation and understand all the possibilities and 
consequences, or look at a person and perceive the 
depths of his or her character and the potential that 
rested within. 

Ben Montoya helped countless numbers of people 
realize their potential. RADM Montoya exemplified 
the ideals, objectives and spirit of the Seabee 
Memorial Scholarship Association: scholarship and 
mentorship. He was a man who, throughout his 
life, helped lift up those he believed had untapped 
potential. He was a living example of one who 
benefitted from similar support. It is very fitting that 
the Association recognize his legacy with a named 
and endowed scholarship. 

Starting in 2018, SMSA will award the RADM 
Benjamin Montoya Scholarship.

Scholarship
RADM Benjamin Montoya, CEC, USN (Ret.) Scholarship Created
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Amber Lempke, SES
Chief Human Resources Officer, 
U.S. Census Bureau 

Rhodes College, 2002
B.A. Economic & International Studies
Sponsor:  Lt. Commander John Lindsay, 
USN (Ret.)

“I would not have been able to 

go to Rhodes College without 

the Seabee Memorial Scholar-

ship.  It’s something I am still 

thankful for.  Attending Rhodes 

College and joining the Navy 

put me on the path that I am on 

today.”

ALUMNI SPOTLIGHT

From selecting our scholarship recipients to 
planning our golf events, our volunteers are the 
force behind our Seabees. SMSA expresses our 
heartfelt appreciation to all of our volunteers for 
their selfless and steadfast service.

Volunteers spend two days reading and scoring 
scholarship applications based on academics, 
leadership, financial need and an essay.

“Serving on the board gives me the opportunity 
to stay connected with the Seabee community.  
It also gives me a better understanding of 
our mission and the impact we have on our 
scholarship recipients and their families. I’m 

grateful that once a year we come together to 
honor Seabee service by awarding scholarships 
to so many talented students.” --Captain Tracy 
Mustin, CEC, USN (Ret.)

Volunteers: The Force Behind the Force

“Seabees and their families have 

volunteered significant time and 

talent to ensure that Seabees’ service is 

honored through SMSA scholarships.”
 — RADM Thomas Gross, CEC, USN (Ret.)
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Financial Report

CHANGE IN NET ASSETS

$1,272,432
TOTAL OPERATING EXPENSES

Scholarships $280,044
Other Program services	 $565,476 
Fundraising $239,396
General And Administrative	 $187,516

NET ASSETS

 $6,886,501 

FY16-17

REVENUES

$1,966,003  

FY16-17

GRAVEL PREPARATION

Japanese Ground Self Defense Force engineers, a 
Malaysian Army Ranger and Seabees of Amphibious 
Construction Battalion One add and level dirt in 
preparation to add gravel for beautification at 
Binyu Primary School, an engineering site of Pacific 
Partnership 2017.

STEELWORKER CONSTRUCTION

Steelworker Constructionman Ethan Wooden of 
Amphibious Construction Battalion One welds a fence 
during an engineering project at Wishaka Mahila 
Preschool during Pacific Partnership 2017 in Hambantota, 
Sri Lanka. (U.S. Navy photo by Mass Communication 
Specialist Second Class Chelsea Troy Milburn)
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Donations to the Seabee Memorial Scholarship 
Association are sound investments in America’s 
future and provide life-changing educational 
opportunities to deserving Seabee children.

SMSA seeks to close opportunity gaps by 
increasing the amount and number of scholarships 
awarded annually. 

Several Investment Opportunities are available:

• Establish an endowed scholarship – An 
investment of $50,000 funds a scholarship in 
perpetuity. Pledge payments are permitted. The 
gift level includes membership on the Seabee 
“Can Do” Legacy Campaign Cabinet.

• Support an annual scholarship – An
investment of $3,500 provides a one-year, one-
time named scholarship to a deserving and
talented Seabee scholar.

• Honor fallen or wounded Seabees with a
contribution.

• Make a planned gift.
• Match your gift with workplace giving –

Many employers offer matching gift programs
or corporate giving programs. Participating
in matching giving programs can double the
impact of your investment.

• Donate via the Combined Federal Campaign
(CFC #11959).

• Support a Golf Tournament or special event.
• Donate online at Seabee.org.
• Honor the service of a mentor, family

member, or Seabee unit with a gift.

“Our scholarship recipients and 

applicants continue to excel 

academically, as leaders, and in 

community service. They earn these 

scholarships, and they deserve our 

support and recognition.”   

–Captain Steve Hamer, CEC, USN (Ret.), president of SMSA

We invite you to build the 
future by investing in education. 
For more information call: 
703-690-SMSA (7672) 
www.seabee.org

Investing in Education
Donating to the Seabee Memorial Scholarship Association

JOSHUA TYSOR received the CWO4 
Edward W. D’Angelo MCB 19 (SVA #19) 
Scholarship. He is the son of Lieutenant 
Commander Dale Tysor, CEC, USN, who 
graduated as class valedictorian, always 
had an affinity for mathematics and 
science and is pursuing a degree in 
aerospace engineering at the Georgia 
Institute of Technology, Atlanta, Georgia.

“The Seabee Memorial 

Scholarship is helping 

alleviate the financial burden 

associated with attending 

engineering school.”

STUDENT SPOTLIGHT
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Our Donors
2017 Invester Honor Roll

On behalf of our scholarship recipients and their families, the Seabee Memorial Scholarship Association expresses its deep appreciation to our corporate, organizational, and 
individual investors.  Your gifts are an investment in the next generation.  They honor the service and sacrifices of our Seabee and CEC families.  Below are the donors who 
have contributed $50,000 or more in their historical affiliation with SMSA.

We make every effort to maintain accurate records.  If you notice an error or omission, please contact us at smsa@seabee.org or at 703-690-7672.

SOUTHERN PARTNERSHIP STATION 17

Equipment Operator 1st Class Gary Shepard, assigned 
to Naval Mobile Construction Battalion 1, checks a drill 
rig nozzle during water well drilling operations, as part 
of Southern Partnership Station 17. (U.S. Army photo by 
Specialist Judge Jones)

KING BEE

AECOM Technology Corp.

CAPT George E. Distelhurst Trust

Clark Construction Group, LLC

Estate of Martha Rogers

Francis T. & Louise T. Nichols Foundation

Iselin Family Remainder Annuity Trust

Parsons

CAPT James V. Bartlett, Jr., CEC, USN (Ret.) 

 and Dr. Olivia Bartlett 

CE1 Walter G. Boll 

John M. Dionisio, Sr. 

Edward and Carol Freye 

Ted C. Kennedy

COX Charles A. Sarahan 

CDR Peter A. Young,  Jr.

4 STAR

Fluor Foundation

Hensel Phelps

The Whiting Turner Contracting Company 

WSP (Formerly Parson Brinckerhoff ) 

RADM Peter R. Brown, USN (Ret.)

Alan J. Frame

RADM Arthur W. Fort & Noel E. Fort RDML 

Jon R. and Ann Ives

CAPT Keith T. Kallberg, USN (Ret.)

CAPT William B. Keller, CEC, USN (Ret.) 

CAPT Herbert P. Levine, CEC, USN (Ret.) 

RADM Robert C. Marlay, CEC, USN (Ret.) 

Mary M. Merdinger

CAPT Tracy Mustin, CEC, USN (Ret)

  &  CAPT Lloyd Mustin, USN (Ret.)

RADM David J. Nash, CEC, USN (Ret.)

RADM George Reider, CEC, USN (Ret.)

CAPT Barbara & CAPT Kurt Sisson,  CEC, USN (Ret.) 

RADM Charles R. Smith, CEC, USN (Ret.)

CAPT E. Brian Smith, CEC, USN (Ret.)
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2018-2019

CHAIRMAN EMERITUS
RADM Noah H. Long, Jr. CEC, USN (Ret.)

CHAIRMAN
RDML Michael A. Giorgione, CEC, USN (Ret.)

VICE CHAIRMAN
CAPT E. Brian Smith, CEC, USN (Ret.)

DIRECTORS
CAPT Dennis Biddick, CEC, USN (Ret.)

RDML David Boone, CEC, USN (Ret.)

RDML Louis V. Cariello, CEC, USN (Ret.)

MAJ Matt Carroll, USMC (Ret.)

CUCM (SWC) James Farley, USN (Ret.)

RADM Thomas J. Gross, CEC, USN (Ret.)

RADM Mark Handley, CEC, USN (Ret.)

Mr. John Hillyer, III - NSVA National Commander

Mr. Raymond Holdsworth

CAPT William B. Keller, CEC, USN (Ret.)

RADM Robert C. Marlay, CEC, USN (Ret.)

RADM James M. McGarrah, CEC, USN (Ret.)

RADM Christopher Mossey, CEC, USN (Ret.)

CAPT Tracy Mustin, CEC, USN (Ret.)

Mr. Hugh Rice

Mr. Mike Traylor

FORCM (SCW/EXW) Percy Trent, USN

RADM Scott Weikert, CEC, USN (Ret.)

CAPT James A. Worcester, CEC, USN (Ret.)

SMSA Annual Report.indd   19 5/30/18   6:55 PM



Seabee Memorial Scholarship Association 
PO Box 391

Springfield, VA  22150 
703-690-SMSA (7672)

smsa@seabee.org

www.seabee.org

SMSA Annual Report.indd   20 5/30/18   6:55 PM




